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RULES AND POLICIES 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Please read over the Rules and Policies with your child prior to attending your first class. The Rules and Policies 
are part of your terms of membership. Our contact information is above in case you need to reach us. We 
recommend that you keep a copy of the Rules and Policies for your records. Welcome to Tumblemania!  
   
Payments:   Auto pay is required for payment for all monthly fees. Monthly fees will be charged on the FIRST of 

each month. Parents are responsible for ensuring that credit/debit card information on file is current at 
all times. Parents are responsible for timely payment of monthly fees on the first of the month through 
auto pay. A $15.00 processing fee will be added to payments that do not process on the first of the 
month and require repeated processing. All FEES PAID through the course of membership at 
TUMBLEMANIA are non-refundable. As no refunds or credits will be given for classes not attended, we 
encourage students to attend a make-up class for all missed classes. All make-ups must be approved by 
and scheduled with a TUMBLEMANIA staff member prior to attending the make-up class. Please see 
the Fee Schedule for the complete Payment Policy.    

Classes:   Please arrive on time. Children must be present for warm up and stretch in order to participate in the 
class. Children who arrive early must remain inside the lobby until class begins. Parents ARE 
REQUIRED to come inside the gym to drop off their child before class and to pick up their child 
after class. Children are not permitted to walk unattended in the parking lot. Any child waiting 
after class for parent pick-up must remain inside the lobby. 

Attire:   Leotards are recommended for girls but are not required. Athletic t-shirts or tank tops and athletic 
shorts/pants may also be worn. Shirts must be fitted and/or remain tucked into shorts/pants. Midriffs 
may not be exposed (no sports bras, halter tops, crop top, cut-outs, etc.). Boys must wear athletic shirts 
and athletic shorts/pants that fit appropriately. Shirts must be fitted or remain tucked into 
shorts/pants. Shorts/pants must fit appropriately and may not sag. For the safety of the children, 
coaches, and equipment, no one will be permitted to participate in shirts or shorts/pants with buttons, 
zippers, snaps, buckles, Velcro, or belts. Jeans material is not permitted. Jackets with hoods may not be 
worn. Socks must be worn on all trampolines. No tights with feet are allowed as they are very slippery. 
Long hair must be secured back from the face. Bows, ribbons, headbands or ponytail holders with hard 
objects are not permitted. No jewelry or watches may be worn. 

Spectators: We encourage all our parents/guardians to stay and watch class in the designated spectator lobby. 
PLEASE NOTE: Attempting to “COACH”, GESTURE, SPEAK TO, and/or obtain the attention of the 
children participating in class in any way is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. THIS IS VERY 
DISTRACTING TO THE CHILDREN AND COACHES AND COULD RESULT IN SERIOUS INJURY.  

Misconduct: Any child misbehaving and disrupting class will first be given a verbal warning. If the behavior persists,  
the child may be asked to sit out. We will notify the parent if this action must be taken. 

Equipment:  No one is allowed on any piece of our equipment without proper supervision. This includes before,  
during, and after class. 

Membership: Through membership in TUMBLEMANIA, photos and/or video images may be taken of the students at  
the gym or while participating in TUMBLEMANIA events. I agree that my child’s likeness may be utilized 
by TUMBLEMANIA for advertisements, website material, or various other marketing or promotional 
activities without prior permission or financial compensation. These images will be used for 
TUMBLEMANIA purposes only and will not be given or sold to outside companies or individuals.   

Other:      No food, soft drinks, candy, or gum are allowed during class. Please bring a water bottle to class. 
 
We ask that everyone in the gym please abide by the rules as stated above. We have established these rules for 
the safety of our students, coaches, and spectators. With your help, we will have a safe and fun gymnastics 
environment! Thank you, TUMBLEMANIA STAFF  
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